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Thank you, Mr. President: 

My name is Gerald Steinberg and I speak on behalf of the Amuta NGO Responsibility and the European Union of Jewish Students, the umbrella organization for 35 national Jewish students unions across Europe.

Mr. Falk, your report has contributed greatly to the immoral destruction of human rights. I would like to focus, however, on the dangers that the “Boycott, Divestment and Sanctions” movement - BDS – poses for peace and also results in the spread of hatred, violence and antisemitism, particularly in universities around the world.

Your claim that this is a "war of legitimacy" and your endorsement of BDS are no more than calls for hatred; calls for the UN to support a movement that seeks to erase a member State and is the opposite of promoting a just peace. BDS is a movement that uses intimidation and threats to marginalize anyone who supports a genuine, lasting peace and a two-state solution.

Over the past month, students who believe in a peaceful resolution of the conflict promoted aspirations of dialogue with their peers across the world. Unfortunately, this dialogue and peace is not what you and BDS supporters seek.

On March 18th, the French Union of Jewish Students brought Israeli students on a one-week tour of French universities to speak about Israel beyond the conflict. After a week of successful and sometimes difficult discussions, the delegation ended its tour in University Paris VIII. There, the Israeli students were intimidated and attacked by BDS supporters, who were violently calling for, and I quote "Jewish and Israeli students, leave the University". 

In September 2013, the anti-Boer song "Shoot the Boer" was adapted and renamed "Shoot the Jew" (Dubula e Juda), and was loudly sang across Witts University, South Africa.

How can you remain silent in the face of this racism?

Similar incidents are happening everyday at Universities and campuses, in Belgium, Spain, Australia, Chile, Canada, UK, the USA and elsewhere, making it harder and harder to establish a constructive dialogue and encourage fruitful discussions about the complexity of the Middle East conflict and genuine human rights for everyone.

Mr. Falk, as a representative of the United Nations, and its moral founding values, your endorsement of the BDS supporters gives legitimacy to this immoral propaganda campaign, destroying any hope for a viable peace process.

Thank you.
